
Spring  Hill  takes  two  from
Wildcat baseball

Louisburg senior Korbin Hankinson puts a ball in play during a
game earlier this season. The Wildcats played their final
regular season games on May 8 in Spring Hill and came up short
in a 12-2 and 13-8 loss.

 

It was a rough six days for the Louisburg baseball team.

After getting swept by Ottawa on Senior Night, the Wildcats
found themselves on the wrong side of the sweep again on May 8
at Spring Hill. Louisburg fell 12-2 in the opener to the
Broncos and then came short in the nightcap in high-scoring
affair, 13-8.

The two games ended the Wildcats’ regular season with a 7-13
record as they head into the postseason.

Spring Hill jumped on the Wildcats’ pitching early in the
first game as it scored 11 runs in the first four innings to
take a big lead it wouldn’t relinquish. Louisburg scored a
pair of runs in the fifth when junior Garrett Caldwell tripled
home Blake Ruder and Christian Tosterud.

Caldwell led the Wildcat offense with two hits and had a big
day at the plate in the doubleheader. He had five hits and 5
RBIs in the two games, including a 2-run home run in the
nightcap to give the Wildcats a 2-0 lead early.
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The Broncos responded to Caldwell’s home run with four runs in
the first inning and then six more in the fourth inning to
take a 10-2 lead.

Louisburg battled back with six runs of its own in the top of
the fifth inning to cut the Spring Hill advantage to two, but
the Broncos scored three in the sixth to pull away.

Senior Grant Harding recorded a pair of hits, including a
triple and an RBI, to help the Wildcat bats. Tosterud and
junior Nate Swenson also finished with two hits, a double and
a run batted in each. Beckett Rasmussen also tallied a pair of
singles for Louisburg.

Although the Wildcats have lost four in a row, they have a
chance to start fresh today when it competes in the Class 4A-
Division I regional tournament in Ottawa. Louisburg, the No. 4
seed, will play No. 1 Ottawa at 4 p.m. today.

If the Wildcats advance, they will play the winner of No. 2
Paola and No. 3 Fort Scott later in the evening.


